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REP. HOLDER-WINFIELD EXPRESSES DISAPPOINTMENT TO GOV. RELL FOR VETO OF DEATH PENALTY BAN
State Representative Gary Holder-Winfield (D-New Haven) sent the following letter to Governor M. Jodi Rell regarding her recent veto of the death penalty ban.

June 10, 2009

The Honorable M. Jodi Rell

Governor

State Capitol

Hartford, CT 06106

Dear Governor Rell,

I write to you with all due respect to express my disappointment with your decision to veto PA 09-107 An Act Concerning the Penalty for a Capitol Felony.

Having been afforded the opportunity to meet with you on this matter, I was fully prepared for a veto and so, while I would have wished for a different outcome, the veto is not the source of my disappointment.  My feelings have their genesis in your veto letter dated June 5, 2009.

Of particular concern to me is the portion of your letter wherein you note the concerns race, gender and economics play in Connecticut’s death penalty scheme.  It is surprising to me that you would note these concerns - refer to the 2003 report which does the same - and still continue to say the current law is workable and effective and then propose it not be changed. It seems that if there are, for instance, racial disparities at play in the scheme that it cannot by definition be workable.

Madame Governor, I am not only a member of the House of Representatives but I am a constituent of yours belonging to one of the categories that is of concern.  While not explicitly stated your letter seems to link usage of the death penalty to justice even as your own words evince something different.  If you do not think justice is in play here then I apologize for asserting that you do.  In any case, justice that does not apply to all is not justice.  

I must say to you that I am also surprised that while stating your sympathy for families who have lost a loved one to a cruel and heinous crime, you did not take the time to meet with a group of these families as requested of you.  In our meeting I stated that because there are families on both sides of this issue neither side should claim to speak for the families as a group or about their pain and anguish in a collective sense.  The third paragraph of your veto letter does not hold to this which we agreed upon.

In closing, my hope is that in reflecting upon this letter you understand that the ideas expressed in your veto letter send a message to certain groups within the electorate about their place.  I am afraid that the message is one which places a set of beliefs above equal protection and treatment under the law.  Thank you for your time and consideration.

 

Gary Holder-Winfield

State Representative (CT-94)

Appropriations, Human Services and Judiciary Committees
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